
Quill of the Stated Clerk 

The National Capital Presbytery met on November 19, 2019 at National 
Presbyterian Church.   During the meeting, National Capital Presbytery, led 
by Moderator Miriam Dewhurst: 
 

• Gathered around the theme of evangelism 
• Met this year’s Young Adult Volunteers and YAV Coordinator Blair 

Moorhead 
• Heard an inspiring sermon from Shane Claiborne, “Contagious Love” 
• Shared around tables where God’s love showed in our lives 
• Learned that Leadership Council was considering recommendations 

presented by the Confronting Racism Report and would report back 
to the presbytery in January 

• Watched a Mission Highlight on Light to the Nations (formerly 
Immigrant Ministries) 

• Elected Commissioners and a Young Adult Advisory Commissioner 
to the 224th General Assembly in June in Baltimore, MD 

• Received the Mission Budget for a First Reading 
• Approved the return of the Rev. Mary Beth Lawrence to her 

previous installed position as Associate Pastor, Gaithersburg 
Presbyterian Church 

• Remembered faithful Ministers of Word and Sacrament and Ruling 
Elders of National Capital Presbytery who died in the past year. 

 
 

Our next meeting is Tuesday, January 28, 2020, at National Presbyterian 
Church. 
 
Peace and blessings, Sara 
 
Sara M. Coe 
Stated Clerk 
National Capital Presbytery 
scoe@thepresbytery.org 
240-514-5352 
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